Minutes of the Fifty-eighth Annual General Meeting of the Hertford Society held on Saturday 7th  
          September 2019 at 5.00 pm in the Ferrar Room of Hertford College, Oxford
The Chair was taken by the Rt Hon Jacqui Smith PC, who welcomed the sixteen members present.
1) The minutes of the 57th Annual General Meeting had been circulated to all members. They were   

         approved on a proposition by Miss Angela Fane, seconded by Mr Christopher Mockler.

    2)  Annual Report :
          (See a separate attachment for the text of the Annual Report)

          The President thanked the Secretary for his report. The report was formally received by the

          meeting on a proposition by Mr Robert Smith, seconded by Mr Anthony Swing. 

3) Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2018 :

           The Treasurer (Mr Paul Emery) presented the accounts, previously circulated to all members. 
           He drew attention to significant points which are itemised in his report.    

           The accounts were adopted on a proposition by Ms Haidee Tattersall, seconded by Ms Shirley 

           Stacey.
4) Election of Officers :

         The President announced that the Chairman, Secretary, and Treasurer (Mr Robert Seymour,  Mr

         Graham Jones, and Mr Paul Emery) were offering themselves for re-election in accordance with

         Rule 9(a).

          Mr Christopher Mockler was offering himself for election as Membership Secretary.

         These four were elected en bloc on a proposition of Miss Angela Fane, seconded by Mr Paul 

         Watts.    

   5)    Election to the Committee : 

The President announced that Mr Robert Smith and Dr James Weinberg are due to retire this year and were offering themselves for re-election according to Rules 10 (b) and (c). They were both re-elected on a proposition of Mr Emery and seconded by Mr Smith. 
The Secretary drew the attention of the meeting to the fact that his Honour Charles Gibson had retired from the Committee this year after a total of thirty-two years on the Committee, including eight years as Chairman. He would of course continue as a Vice-President of the Society. A vote of thanks to Charles Gibson for his long service to the Society was proposed by Mr Smith, seconded by Ms Stacey, and passed by acclamation. 
6)   Appointment of Honorary Auditor :

          Mr Samuel Tomlinson being willing to serve as Auditor for the coming year, his reappointment

       was agreed, proposed by Miss Fane, seconded by Mr Smith.
7) Alteration to the Society’s Rules :
     The Secretary introduced this proposed alteration. 

     The proposed alteration was : 

      In Rule 4, delete the final clause “and shall from time to time publish an address list for

      members’ use”.  

      The Secretary explained that this alteration was necessary since the publication and distribution

      of personal contact details was now contrary to Data Protection legislation.

      The alteration was agreed on a proposition of Mr Mockler, seconded by Dr Steven Hubbard. 

8) Alteration of the Society’s Subscription Rate : 

     The proposed alteration was :

      “The annual subscription of the subscription shall be raised to a sum of twenty-five pounds per

        annum on a date on or after 1st January 2020 to be determined by the Committee”.

    The Secretary explained the background to this proposal. He said that it was widely accepted that

    the real value of the current annual subscription (£5-00) was too low. Indeed it was suggested by

    some that such a low rate was even counter-productive as it would appear almost trivial. The

    Director of Development, Julia Thaxton, had very helpfully drawn up a “Beer Index” to trace the 
    real value of the various subscriptions in terms of the quantities of beer it would buy in a pub in 

    Oxford. 

    The original subscription in 1962 was ten shillings (which translated to 50p at decimalisation). In

    those days a pint of beer in an Oxford pub was two shillings (10p), so the subscription was then 
    worth five pints of beer. In 2019 a pint of beer in Oxford was £4-50, so the proposed subscription 

    was just a shade over the initial 1960s rate, namely 5.5 pints of beer. 

    It should be borne in mind that as the years pass, the real value of £25-00 will diminish whereas the

    price of beer will almost certainly increase, thus causing the subscription rate to approach five pints

    of beer again. 

     The view was expressed by some that this rise was too much of a shock and any increase should

     be less. 

     Others argued that the Society should be able to make significant gifts and donations with its funds

     as it had done in the past (most recently using its reserves), and this would not be possible if the 

     subscription was too low. Donations toward lighting in the Chapel, Archive storing including old

     Buttery Books had already been suggested as possible projects. 
      The Secretary agreed that the increase did make one blink initially, but the real value of the

      subscription should be a strong factor in deciding the amount. He mentioned that many    

      subscriptions to similar societies and associations were of a comparable amount.

      The proposed alteration was agreed, proposed by the Membership Secretary and seconded by the

      Secretary. 

      It was agreed that the fine details of the subscriptions would be a topic of future discussion by the

      Committee.

8) Any Other Business :

Some suggestions for future activities were made :

· Contacting Lord Pannick for possible sponsorship for a House of Lords event

· Consulting Courtaulds on preserving paintings now that we had restored them

· A visit to the Reform Club
The President closed the meeting at 5.40 pm with thanks to the Governing Body of the College for the use of the Room. 
